
 
PROJECT UPDATE FOR LENNOX HEAD RETAILERS AND RESIDENTS 

Week ahead – 22 August to 26 August 2022 
• Water outage – 5-7am Monday 22 August – See map overpage. Ballina Street, Rayner Lane, Rutherford Steet. Expect 

minor construction noise. 
• Driveway closures for 67 & 69 Ballina St – closure from 7am Monday morning to 7am Thursday to allow concrete to 

cure. Alternative parking arrangements available. Please contact site crews. 
• Excavation of new stormwater from end of Ross Park north along the eastern side of Ballina St (adjacent to 

Beachfront apartments). Excavation of new stormwater from the end of Ross Park across Ballina St to close to 
Papaya. 

• Every effort will be made to maintain business and resident access although, at times, access may be altered or unavailable 
for short periods. Council’s crews will communicate directly with impacted businesses and property owners. 

• Ross Park has reopened. The new toilet will remain closed as construction continues.  
• Continued excavation and back fill of Ballina Street. 
• Continue Rayner Lane and Ballina St kerb. 
• Commence eastern side of new pedestrian crossing. 
• Continue footpath works – chemist to Brady Hair Salon.  

 
Road Reconstruction progress 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
Water Outage – 5-7am Monday 22 August 

 


